
CORVETTES OF CLARKSVILLE 
                                         Meeting Held at Serra Chevrolet 

 May 6th, 2025 

 

MEETING CALLED TO ORDER @ 5:35 PM by President Bill Calabrese 

         Bill asked to please silence phones. Bill C  led us  

                   in Opening Prayer and Pledge of Allegiance.                              

         Bill recognized Gary and Nancy Nelson, and Jennie McGlothlin,   

             (Jeff Crowders fiancé). All applying for Membership.                                                                                                                        

         Birthdays this month –  Susan Hoffman, Christopher Lasley                           

         General Comments:  Bill C. reported that sponsor contributions for  

             the October Car Show now total $1,100.  

         Bill asked “Are we a Non-Profit”?  After much research we have 

            not found any documentation confirming this.  No mention of it   

            in our By-Laws and a folder containing paperwork was found but 

            not filled out or processed.  Based on friendly legal advise, it was  

            suggested that we continue to operate as we have been for the    

            past 23 years.  Applying for Non-Profit status now would create   

            monumental problems. The Board decided that the best course    

            would be to  continue as a “Social Club”, and to operate as we  

            have since inception.  

            Donna Calabrese made a motion to have CoC continue as a  

            “Social Club”.  Carolyn Ayers seconded.  The motion carried. 

            



          Bill said that our visit to the Veterans Home 5/3 was a success           

             although we couldn’t show our Corvettes because of the rain. 

             Our next visit will be on August 2nd, hopefully without rain. 

          The Damion Drive-By 5/4 was also successful with a good turnout.           

                   

VICE PRESIDENT – Jeff Crowder reminded us that we need to set up 

             a committee of volunteers to work the Car Show.  Please let  

            Jeff or Mark know that you will participate. The Car Show will be  

            at Serra Chevrolet, however, this time it will be on the East lot   

            which will be more convenient.                                     

 

SECRETARY’s REPORT – Bill Magerkurth confirmed that everyone 

          received the Minutes of the April Meeting and asked for   

          additions or corrections.  Motion to approve by Rich Koenig and       

          seconded by Joyce Koenig.  Motion carried.   

          The current Roster was published on March 20th.  With new  

          members joining, an updated Roster will be published this month. 

 

TREASURER’S REPORT – Dan Gurga confirmed that everyone  

          received the April Treasurers Report and asked for  

         any questions.  April’s month end balance was $5400.93. 

          Motion to approve by Mark Zellers, seconded by Jim White. 

          Motion carried.              



EVENTS COORDINATOR – Mark Zellers, Monthly Social Activities:         

           May 13th, Tuesday Lunch at Jim’N Nick’s BBQ 11AM 

           May 18th, Social to The Pond Restaurant (Aurora, KY) 

                                Staging at Fast Stop 10AM 

            June 11th, Wednesday Lunch at Olive Garden 11AM 

           June 21st, Social to Lake Barkley State Resort Park  

                 

        ALWAYS CHECK OUR WEBSITE  

                       FOR DETAILS  

 

WEBMASTER REPORT – Ed Adkins - “Keep those photos coming.”              

         Thanks to Club Members for submitting photos to: 

                    corvettesofclarksville@gmail.com.  

 

NEW BUSINESS – Mark Zellers showed a picture of the CoC 12X12  

       Brick on the sidewalk at NCM. Members can buy a 4X8 personalized  

       Brick to be placed by the CoC Brick for a member price of $125  

       (normally$175).  Mark has application forms, or you can do it  

       online.  Contact Mark for additional information. 

 

 

mailto:corvettesofclarksville@gmail.com


CORVETTE TRIVIA – Bill M asked: What year were Air Bags invented? 

                                                      Ans: 1953 

                                                      What year were they mandatory?  

                                                      Ans 1991 

                                                What year were seat belts mandatory? 

                                                      Ans: 1984 

                                         Bill C asked:  What year was the Corvette  

                                                      available only with auto trans? 

                                                      Ans: 1982 

                                                What was last year C 3 had conv top? 

                                                      Ans: 1975 

                                                      What was 1st year Corvette was pace car   

                                                      at Indi 500?   Ans: 1978 

 

50/50 Raffle – Dan Gurga won $20.00  

 

MOTION TO ADJOURN- by Donna Calabrese, seconded by Joyce  

                   Koenig.   Motion Carried. 

MEETING ADJOURNED – at 6:20 PM 

 

Submitted by:     

Bill Magerkurth, CoC Secretary 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

           


